


JUNE 28, 2023 SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING PAGE2 

Council 
Discussion 

Mr. Roth stated Council needs to decide about two issues, the fuel recovery fee and the 
franchise fee. The franchise fee is rebated back to the City, and the fuel recovery fee is a charge 
added based on the cost of fuel. 

Steve Diebenow, on behalf of Waste Pro, confirmed stated the rate without the franchise fee 
would be $29.34. If the franchise fee is added back, it would add $2.93 for a rate of $32.27. He 
also confirmed the waiving of the fuel recovery fee. He also agreed with the CPI language and 
that Waste Pro would be able come to Council if there extraordinary or unusual circumstances. 

Vice Mayor Chin asked how a tipping fee increase would be passed on. 

Mr. Roth stated that the fee Waste Pro charges the City does not automatically dictate what the 
City charges to residents. 

Councilor Key commented that Waste Pro does a great job and she is comfortable moving 
forward. She would like to see the franchise fee included as it is important for budgetary 
purposes. 

Councilor Livingston expressed she is comfortable with the rate presented. She is of the opinion 
that we should move forward with the franchise fee deleted. We have not had the money in the 
General Fund as the contract was not being enforced. 

Mr. Roth responded that when the City previously requested the franchise fee, up to that point it 
was not contemplated in the budget. The CFO has reported that it should be included in the 
budget. 

Councilor Livingston stated that the City should be creative to find funds other than from 
the residents. 

Mayor Brown commented that the City has been operating at a deficit with the service and we 
have to at least break even. In talking with the CFO, the $120,000 annually that could be received 
from the franchise fee is needed in the budget. 

Councilor Key agreed with Mayor Brown. After also talking with the CFO, the franchise fee is 
needed for the budget and this is a small way to add to what is needed for infrastructure work 
and things that need to be done. If it is in the best interest of the City as a whole, she is 
comfortable moving forward with it. 

Mr. Roth informed Council he had comments from Councilor Messinger, who was unable to 
attend. Councilor Messinger is okay with the contract with the franchise fee and without the fuel 
recovery fee. He would like to go to an RFP, but he believes this contract is reasonable if Council 
wants to move forward. 

Vice Mayor Chin expressed that he does not want to add another fee to residents. The City is 
facing a lot of needs that are piling up. At this point, he would agree that we should include the 
franchise fee as much as he dislikes that option. 

Mr. Roth advised that what was included in the packet was a draft. He would clarify that the 
motion be to approve the amendment that was sent earlier that day and to include the franchise 
fee and the rate be adjusted. 

Councilor Livingston commented that she has a hard time passing the fee on to residents. 

Mayor Brown thanked the City Attorney for his efforts throughout this negotiation process as well 
as Waste Pro. 

Councilor Key agreed with Councilor Livingston that it is a hard decision. This is one of those 
times where a hard decision is in the best interest of the City. 




